
RECREATION AND PARKS BOARD 
OF ST. MARY’S COUNTY 
Thursday, April 2, 2015  

  
MEETING NOTES 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Tom Nelson, Chairperson; Dick Bucker, Teresa Howard and James Swift. 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT: Douglas Bellis, Jake Heibel, Caroline King, Patrick Murphy and Ashley 
Varner.  
 
RECREATION AND PARKS STAFF AND OTHERS PRESENT: Brian Loewe, Director; Jessica 
Hale, Recreation Division Manager; and Kyle Kebaugh, Sports Coordinator.  Also in attendance 
were Maya Velez, Cheerleading Coach, and Robert Richardson, Babe Ruth Baseball 
Administrator.   
 
As there was no quorum, there was no official meeting.  However, the Board decided to hold the 
recognition ceremony as special guests were in attendance.           
 
RECOGNITION OF MID-ATLANTIC RECREATION AND PARKS SPORTS ALLIANCE (MARPS) 
GOOD SPORT AWARD WINNERS 
 
Kyle Kebaugh, Sports Coordinator, presented certificates of appreciation to Maya Velez, 
Cheerleading Coach, and Robert Richardson, Babe Ruth Baseball Administrator, on behalf of the 
Department. On February 2, the Mid-Atlantic Recreation and Parks’ Sports Alliance (MARPSA) 
recognized youth players, coaches and administrators throughout the Maryland and Virginia area 
at a special reception and awards ceremony in Annapolis, MD.  Award winners from St. Mary's 
County include Maya Velez, Coach of the Year, and Bob Richardson, Administrator of the Year.  
The Dennis Callahan Good Sport Awards is a MARPSA sponsored program providing opportunity 
for member jurisdictions to recognize young athletes, coaches and administrators who have 
modeled Good Sports actions and behaviors in local athletics.  
 
 
 


